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July 5,2006 

Blanca S. Bayo, Director 
Division of Coinmission Clerk and 

Administrative Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Vi a H and-D el i very 

Re: Docket No. 020640-SU: Application for wastewater certificate in Lee County by 
Gistro, Inc. 

DWJ Ms. Bayo: 

Enclosed for filing in this docket are an original and seven copies of a July 5, 2006 letter 
to Rosanne Gervasi conceming the above docket and matter. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 
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cc (via hand-delivery wlenc.):Pat Brady 
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A lRuden McClosky 

July 5,2006 
Rosanne Gervasi 
Office of the General Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, Florida 

215 SOUTH MONROE STREET 
SUITE 815 

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32301 

(850) 412-2000 
FAX: (8501 412-1307 

KATHRYN.COWDERYORUDEN.COM 

Via hand-delivery 

Re: PSC Docket No. 020640-SU: Application for Original Certificate and for Initial Rates and 
Charges by Gistro, Inc. (“Application”) 

Dear Ms. Gervasi: 

On June 5, 2006, Gistro, Inc. (“Gistro”), the applicant in this docket, filed a Notice of 
Withdrawal of Application (“Notice of Withdrawal”). In response to that filing, Staff requested 
and noticed an informal meeting which was held on June 16, 2006. At this meeting, Staff asked 
Mr. Holzberg, President of Gistro, essentially, what action he intended to take concerning 
undeveloped lots in the subdivision which is served by his collection system in the event those 
lots were developed. Mr. Holzberg had no specific plan as to those lots. He does know that 
without a PSC certificate of authorization and approved connection charge, he may not charge a 
connection fee to any developer or resident. 

My understanding is that before Staff issues a recommendation to the Commission to 
acknowledge withdrawal of the Application and close the docket, it would like a firmer 
understanding of Gistro’s future plans with regard to any undeveloped lots. At present, those 
plans are unknown. However, firm plans are being formulated. It is Gistro’s belief that during 
the next 90 days, these plans will be formulated such that a firm plan may be conveyed to Staff. 
It is Mr. Holzberg’s intent to use the upcoming 90 day time period to accomplish this result. It is 
Gistro’s suggestion that its Notice of Withdrawal not be brought to agenda until October 17, 
2006, so that it will have sufficient time to resolve Staffs concems. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

cc: J. Fritz Holzberg 
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